


573.6(c)(5) 
Defect description: 
Due to an inappropriate wire harness installation process, the wire harness may have 
sustained damage during assembly.  Depending on the damage, various components could 
fail to operate, such as the turn signal, headlight, taillight, horn, and instrument panel.  Lack 
of exterior lights can impede the visibility of the motorcycle operator and the motorcycle’s 
visibility to traffic.  A non-functioning horn can cause inability to alert traffic of an impending 
crash, and a non-functioning instrument panel will not display the speed or fuel gauge.  A 
damaged wiring harness can also result in an engine stall and/or a no-start condition.  Any of 
these failures increases the risk of a crash and creates a noncompliance with the 
requirements of FMVSS 108, Lamps, reflective devices, and associated equipment, and/or 
FMVSS 123, Motorcycle controls and displays. 
 
 
573.6(c)(6) 
Chronology: 
July 20, 2018 
A damaged wire harness was found during routine quality checks at the assembly plant.  
Honda immediately began an investigation and determined that the wire harness was 
damaged during installation of the front fork assembly.  Additional units were inspected with 
some units exhibiting the same symptom of a damaged wiring harness. 
 
July 23, 2018 
A process improvement was implemented on the assembly line to install the wire harness 
clamp after front fork assembly installation.  Installations performed in this sequence would 
prevent the wiring harness from being clamped (damaged) between the front fork and the 
frame. 
 
August 2018 
Honda investigated the potential consequences of a damaged wire harness, including the 
potential for noncompliance with FMVSS. 
 
September 6, 2018 
Honda completed the investigation and determined that FMVSS non-compliance exists and 
decided to conduct a safety recall. 
 
As of September 6, 2018 Honda has not received any warranty claims, field reports, nor 
reports of crashes or injuries related to this issue. 
 
 
573.6(c)(8)(i) 
Program for remedying the defect: 
Registered owners of all affected motorcycles will be contacted by mail and asked to take 
their vehicle to a Honda motorcycle dealer.  The dealer will inspect the wire harness and, if 
damage to the protective outer tubing is found, replace the wire harness for free. 
 
 
573.6(c)(8)(ii) 
The estimated date to start notification to dealers:   September 10, 2018 
The estimated date to start notifications to owners: November 5, 2018 
 



 
573.6(c)(9) 
Representative copies of all notices, bulletins and other communications: 
A copy of the dealer service bulletin, the final owner notification letter and other dealer 
communication will be submitted to your office as soon as possible. 
 
 
573.6(c)(10) 
Proposed owner notification letter submission: 
A draft of the owner notification letter will be submitted to your office as soon as possible.   
 
 
573.6(c)(11) 
Manufacturer’s campaign number:  KJ7 


